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From the Grand Knight
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Brothers,
On behalf of my Wife Diane and 

Daughter Mary-Jo I hope you and your family 
had a Blessed Christmas and a Happy New 
Year.

The last 2 months have been busy ones 
for the council as noted below:

We had our annual Knight at the Races 
on Saturday November 11th.  The turn out was 
fantastic and we raised almost $600 for charity 
at the event.  I wish to thank the committee of 
Tom Casey Peter Coleman, John Hensen and 
Tom Kinally for a job well done.

On Monday November 13th we held our 
annual Memorial Mass at the council, which was 
offered for our deceased members.  The mass 
was presided over by Father Lito and our 
chaplain Deacon Bob gave a wonderful homily.  
Many thanks go to the Memorial Mass 
committee of Dick Campbell, Peter Coleman, 
John Hensen and Tim Wood for making the 
evening a success.

Our annual Christmas party was held for 
our members and their families on Saturday 
Night December 16th.  We had a great turn out 
and I would like to thank party chairman Peter 
Coleman for all the hard work that he put into 
making the Christmas Party a huge success. 

In this month’s edition of the chatter is 
our budget for the 2006-07 Columbian year.  
This budget will be voted on at our next business 
meeting on Monday February 12, 2007. 

Finally, I am pleased to announce that 
the annual dinner dance to celebrate our 33rd

Anniversary we be held on Saturday evening 
April 21, 2007 at The Galaxy.  Dinner Chairman 
PGK Ralph Matragrano will announce the exact 
time and price for tickets shortly.  This year we 
will be honoring our Chaplain Deacon Robert 

O’Donovan for all the hard work that that he 
performs for the St. Frances parish, the 
Wantagh community and our Council.  We hope 
to see you at this wonderful affair.

As always, I thank all my brothers and 
family members for their support and 
encouragement.  If I can be of any assistance to 
you do not hesitate to ask

Viva Jesu,
Michael Alliksen
Grand Knight

From the Editor
Brothers All,

The end of December was particularly 
hectic for me and the December Chatter was not 
published.  In fact, this issue is out later that I 
wanted it to be and I apologize for that.  With 
Deacon Bob’s mother passing away on Dec. 30th

I thought it appropriate to print his Christmas 
message which should not be missed and not 
burden him to submit a January message at this 
difficult time.  Hopefully, everything will be 
back to normal with the February edition.

Peter Coleman - Editor

Bus trip to Mohegan sun

To Support Our Seminarians
February 14, 2007

 Cost - $30.00 All seats reserved
 Continental Breakfast from 8:00am to 

9:00am at the Council Hall
 Coach leaves at 9:05am with Bingo, 

Raffles and other Surprises on the way.
 50/50 Raffle open to all going and not 

going on the trip - $5.00 a ticket.
 Call PGK Dick Campbell – 516-781-2608
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From Our Chaplain
Dear Brothers and Sisters,  

Christmas 2006

As we find ourselves in the middle of the Advent 
Season on our rush to Christmas I have wondered what 
Jesus himself would think of our celebration of His 
birth.  Perhaps a note from Jesus would sound like this.

Dear Children,
It has come to my attention that many of you are upset 
that folks are taking My name out of the season. 
Maybe you have forgotten that I wasn't actually born 
during this time of the year.  It was some of your 
predecessors who decided to celebrate My birthday on 
what was actually a time of pagan festival.  Although I 
do appreciate being remembered anytime.  How I 
personally feel about this celebration can probably be 
most easily understood by those of you who have been 
blessed with children of your own.  I don't care what 
you call the day. If you want to celebrate My birth just, 
GET ALONG AND LOVE ONE ANOTHER.  Now, 
having said that let Me go on.  If it bothers you that the 
town in which you live doesn't allow a scene depicting 
My birth, then just get rid of a couple of Santas and 
snowmen and put a small Nativity scene on your own 
front lawn.  If all My followers did that there would 
not be any need for such a scene on the town square 
because there would be many of them all around town.  
Stop worrying about the fact that people are calling the 
tree a holiday tree, instead of a Christmas Tree.  It was 
I who made all trees. You can and may remember Me 
anytime you see any tree.  Decorate a grape vine if you 
wish.  I actually spoke of that one in a teaching 
explaining who I am in relation to you & what each of 
our tasks were.  If you have forgotten that one, look up 
John 15: 1 - 8.  If you want to give Me a present in 
remembrance of My birth here is my Christmas List.  
I’m not greedy; just choose something from it.
1. Instead of writing protest letters objecting to the 

way My birthday is being celebrated, write letters 
of love and hope to soldiers away from home. 
They are terribly afraid and lonely this time of 
year. I know, they tell Me that all the time.  

2. Visit someone in a nursing home. You don't have 
to know them personally.  They just need to know 
that someone cares about them. 

3. Instead of writing President Bush complaining 
about the wording on the cards his staff sent out 
this year, why don't you write and tell him that 
you'll be praying for him and his family this year. 
Then follow it up.  It will be nice hearing from you 
again.  

4. Instead of giving your children a lot of gifts you 
can't afford and they don't need, spend time with 

them. Tell them the story of My birth, and why I 
came down to live with you. Hold them in your 
arms and remind them that I love them.  

5. Pick someone that has hurt you in the past and 
forgive him or her.  

6. Do you know that someone in your town will 
attempt to take their own life this season because 
they feel so alone and hopeless? Since you don't 
know who that person is, try giving everyone you 
meet a warm smile.  It could make the difference. 
Also, you might consider supporting the local Hot-
Line: they talk with people like that every day. 

7. Instead of nit-picking about what the retailer in 
your town calls the holiday, be patient with the 
people who work there. Give them a warm smile 
and a kind word. Even if they are not allowed to 
wish you a "Merry Christmas”, that doesn't keep 
you from wishing them one. Then stop shopping 
there on Sunday. If the store didn't make so much 
money on that day they'd close and let their 
employees spend the day at home with their 
families. 

8. If you really want to make a difference, support a 
missionary, especially one who takes My Love 
and Good News to those who have never heard 
My name. 

9. Here's a good one. There are individuals and entire 
families in your town who not only will have no 
"Christmas Tree”, but neither will they have any 
presents to give or receive. If you don't know them 
buy some food and a few gifts and give them to 
our Parish Outreach, the Marines, the Salvation 
Army or some other charity which believes in Me 
and they will make the delivery for you.  

10. Finally, if you want to make a statement about 
your belief in and loyalty to Me, then behave like 
a Christian.  Don't do things in secret that you 
would not do in My presence. Let people know by 
your actions that you are one of mine.  

Love,
Jesus

Don't forget; He is God and God can take care of 
Himself.  Just love God and love each other and do what 
he has told us to do.   Jesus will take care of all the rest. 
Check out the list above and get to work; time is short.  
Jesus will help us, but the ball is now in our court.  

Have a most Blessed Christmas with all those whom 
you love and remember, 
Deacon Bob

Editor’s Note:  Since the Dec. 2006 Chatter was 
not published Deacon. Bob’s Christmas message 
appears in this addition.
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Calendar of Events

January 2007
Mon, Jan 15 -6526 Club Meeting-7:30pm
Wed, Jan 17 –1st Degree-Memorare
Sun, Jan 21-Pro-Life Mass St. Patrick’s
Mon, Jan 22 –Social Meeting–7:30pm
Tue, Jan 23 – Free Throw Contest – St. 

Frances Gym
Wed, Jan 24 – 2nd Degree-Bellmore
Fri, Jan 26 – 3rd Degree- Barrie Council
Sun, Jan 28 –Nassau Chapter Mtg.-

Hartigan Council
February 2007

Sat, Feb 3 –Officer’s Training – St. Mary’s 
Lynbrook – 9:00am

Mon, Feb 5 –Officer’s Meeting–7:30pm
Tue, Feb 6 –District Deputy Mtg. –

Bellmore Council – 7:30pm
Sat, Feb 10 –District Free Throw – St. 

Barnabas Gym
Mon, Feb 12 -Business Meeting–7:30pm
Wed, Feb 14-Mohegan Sun Bus Trip
Fri, Feb 16 –Nassau Chapter Meeting
Mon, Feb 19 –6526 Club Meeting–7:30pm
Mon, Feb 26 –Social Meeting –7:30pm

March 2007
Mon, Mar 5 –Officer’s Meeting–7:30pm
Sun, Mar 11 –Squires Pancake Breakfast

8:30am-12:30pm – Council 
Hall

Mon, Mar 12 -Business Meeting–7:30pm
Mon, Mar 19 –6526 Club Meeting–7:30pm
Mon, Mar 26 –Social Meeting –7:30pm

April 2007
Mon, Apr 2 –Officer’s Meeting –7:30pm
Mon, Apr 9 -Business Meeting–7:30pm
Mon, Apr16 –6526 Club Meeting–7:30pm
Sat, Apr 21- Anniversary Dinner Dance –

Honoring Deacon Bob 
Mon, Apr 23 –Social Meeting –7:30pm
Sat, Apr 28 – Nassau Chapter Charity 

Ball – Honoring Tim Jaccard

Proposed Budget for 2006/2007 
Columbian Year

Income
 Net Membership $3,700.00
 Atlantic City Trips (2) $1,400.00
 C&B $4,000.00
 Knight at the Races $780.00
 Anniversary Dance $500.00
 Super Bowl $500.00
 V. O’Conner Charity Golf $4,700.00
 Journal $4,000.00
 Irish Nite $250.00
 Christmas Party $800.00
 Miscellaneous           $165.00

TOTAL $20,795.00

Expenses
 Nassau Chapter $50.00
 Nassau Division $40.00
 Chamber of Commerce $50.00
 Chatter $1,200.00
 Decorations $150.00
 Donations Committee $2,000.00
 4th Degree $400.00
 Installation $700.00
 Interfaith $500.00
 July 4th Picnic $200.00
 Lecturers Fund $400.00
 Memorial Day $250.00
 GK Expenses $1,000.00
 NYS Convention $1,000.00
 Plaques, Awards $650.00
 Postage $2,700.00
 Recruitment $200.00
 Sr. Citizen Picnic $400.00
 Thanksgiving $100.00
 Youth Group/VBS $1,000.00
 V. O’Conner Charity Golf $4,700.00
 Washington Bus Trip $900.00
 Indoctrination $200.00
 District Deputy Expenses $250.00
 RSVP Program $1,000.00
 Christmas Party $600.00
 DD Bike-A-Thon          $100.00
 Board of DD Dues         $55.00

TOTAL $20,795.00
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Those in Need of Our Prayers
Submitted During the Month of January 

Sick or in Distress:
Mike Affilitto, PGK Annmarie Merendino 
John Sawula, PGK James Woods
Margie Sorrentino John Sorrentino
Fr. Steve Hannafin Tony Genduso
Baby Aufiero Rose Milone
Susan Brown Vincent LoBiando
Larry Sarica Helen Ronevig
Angela Smith Artie Clark
Lauren Hart Bill Maher
Larry Schroeder Debra Celenza

The unborn and those attending the March for Life
Armed Forces Wounded in Afghanistan and Iraq

Deceased and their Families:
Aldo Scavino, PGK Patrick Kitson, PGK
Anthony La Trace Cecila Chester
Mike Recchia Irene Carr
Jack DeFoire The Unborn

Armed Forces Killed in Afghanistan and Iraq

Please Make Note…..
Saturday, April 21, 2007

Anniversary Dinner Dance
Honoring Deacon Bob O’Donovan

Sit down dinner at
Galaxie

7:00-11:00pm
$50.00 Per Person

For further information and reservations contact:
Ralph Matragrano, PGK 516-785-3375
Dick Campbell, PGK 516-781-2608

HOLD THIS DATE

Sunday, March 11, 2007

Squires’ Pancake Breakfast
8:30am – 12:30pm
at the Council Hall

Please see the inserts for more information

Officers for the 2006-2007 Columbian Year

Grand Knight – Michael Alliksen (516) 796-6917
Deputy GK – Charles Dawson (516) 781-9610
Chancellor – George Winkler (516) 221-4980
Warden – Michael Patti (516) 797-8254
Recorder – Peter Coleman (516) 796-1350
Inside Guard – Angelo Locascio (516) 783-6188
Outside Guard – William Brust (516) 826-7095
Outside Guard – Kevin Hoffman (516) 781-6958
Advocate – Anthony Ciccotto (516) 826-2516
Financial Sectry- Peter O’Connor (516) 783-7448
Treasurer – Edward Ciulla (516) 826-9554
Trustee – Thomas Kinally (516) 826-3407
Trustee – Thomas Casey (516) 783-9313
Trustee – Charles Buonocore (516) 735-9277
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